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NOTICE TO ALL GRADUATE ACCOUNTANTS  

WAIVER OF CPD HOURS REQUIREMENT TO GRADUATE ACCOUNTANTS 
(GAs) APPLYING FOR UPGRADE TO ASSOCIATE CERTIFIED PUBLIC 

ACCOUNTANTS OR ASSOCIATE CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS IN 
PUBLIC PRACTICE  

The NBAA Governing Board in its 189th Ordinary Meeting held on 22nd December 2022, 
resolved to grant waiver of CPD hours requirement to Graduate Accountants applying for 
upgrading to Associate Certified Public Accountants or Associate Certified Public 
Accountants in Public Practice for the years 2020, 2021 and 2022. The following Graduate 
Accountants qualify for the granted waiver: 

1. Graduate Accountants whose applications were returned for non-compliance with the 
requirement of CPD hours. These Graduate Accountants are now required to resubmit 
their applications. 

2. Graduate Accountants who will apply for upgrade between 1st January and 30th June 
2023.  

The waiver is only for CPD hours requirement and is valid up to 30th June, 2023. Other 
conditions for upgrade to Associate Certified Public Accountants or Associate Certified 
Public Accountants in Public Practice need to be complied with accordingly. 

This notice should be read together with the Public Notice dated 27th July 2022 issued in 
August 2022. 

All applications are to be completed through your MEMS account. Find attached herein 
procedures in Annexure 1 to assist you on how to complete the requirements and filling of 
the application in MEMS. 
 

For further information and clarification please contact: 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, 
 AUDIT HOUSE, 8TH FLOOR, 
 4 ‘BARABARA YA UKAGUZI’ 
 P.O BOX 1271 
 41104 TAMBUKARELI 
 DODOMA 

 
27th December 2022 


